EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION

Monday, December 1, 2008, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, December 1, 2008, 6:30 pm, Central Office Conference room with the following members present:  Chairman Gene Jordan, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, and Ricky Browder.  Others present were:  Superintendent Allan Smith, Rob Boyce, Michelle Maddox, Claire Baker, Catherine Baker, Donnell Brown Nelle Hyatt, Karen Tynch, Rebecca Bunch, Kerri Albertson, Norman Brinkley, Will Crowe, and Harriet Sawyer.

Oath of Office was administered by Clerk of Court, Mike McArthur, to board members John Guard and Gil Burroughs.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Jordan.  The invocation was given by Ricky Browder.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:
A motion was made by Gene Jordan, seconded by John Guard and carried unanimously to elect Ricky Browder as chairman of the Edenton-Chowan Board of Education.
A motion was made by Ricky Browder and carried unanimously to elect Gene Jordan as vice-chairman of the Edenton-Chowan Board of Education.
Board member Ricky Browder thanked the board for selecting him as Chairman.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:
None
REPORT:
1.
K-Nect Program.  Catherine Baker, math teacher at John A. Holmes High School and Donnell Brown, student at John A. Holmes High School presented a summary on the K-Nect program at John A. Holmes High School.  The K-Nect program is a supplemental resource designed for secondary at-risk students to focus on increasing math and science skills though the use of smartphones.  John A. Holmes High School in one of the few school systems across the state where ninth graders enrolled in Algebra I receive smartphones to access supplemental math content aligned with their teachers’ lesson plans.  The students also have the opportunity to collaborate with each other and other students enrolled in the same program.
2.
Child Nutrition Update.  Child Nutrition Director, Karen Tynch, updated the board on the child nutrition program.  The child nutrition program is designed to be a self-supporting program.  During the 2007-2008 school year, the program suffered a loss of revenue due to the rising cost in foods, supplies, equipment, personnel, and a decrease in average daily membership.  The state has also mandated that school systems participating in the child nutrition program meet certain standards.  94 of the 115 school systems in the state operated with a loss of revenue for the 2007-2008 school year.  Edenton-Chowan Schools lost approximately $67,000.  The program receives federal funds and revenue from supplemental sales.  An action plan has been developed to help with the revenue loss. Locally, the system has reduced staff 2 positions through attrition.  Due to the rising food costs a state wide formation of NC Child Nutrition Purchasing Alliance to take advantage of combined purchasing of multiple LEAs. NC DPI has approved the annual agreement to be amended to require LEAs to waive in full or part indirect cost should the amount due of these costs cause the child nutrition program to lose revenue.  The cost for a paid student lunch is $1.75 and cost of reduced lunch is $.40.  The average cost for preparing a meal is approximately $3.00 per meal.  Mrs. Tynch stated that due to decrease in the fund balance for child nutrition, she may request an increase in meal prices for next year.
3.
NC Kids voting Update.  Kerri Albertson reported on the results from the Kids Voting that was held on Election Day.  Chowan County is the first northeastern school system to participate in the state. 149 cast their votes at the polls on Election Day.  Students from D.F. Walker Elementary and Chowan Middle Schools voted on-line and White Oak Elementary School with paper ballots.
4.
2008-2009 Budget Update.  Superintendent Allan Smith reported on the plan for the reversion of state funds.   Dr. Smith stated that we were notified by DPI that every local school district in the state would be required to revert a portion of their state allocation. The state was notified that $117 Million reversion would come from the State Public School Fund.  Approximately half of the reversion can be covered at the state level leaving $58 million for school systems to make up. Edenton-Chowan Schools portion of the reversion is $95,458.  Superintendent Smith stated that the reversion would come from 3 PCRs:  (1) $35,000 from low wealth; (2) $35,000 non-instructional support; and (3) $35,458 from textbooks.  Dr. Smith stated that this year was a light textbook adoption year and all students would receive textbooks.
5.
Board of Education Retreat.  The Board of Education and County Commissioners scheduled a retreat on January 20, 2009 at John A. Holmes High School beginning at 9:00 am. The morning session will consist of discussions between the Board of Education and County Commission.  The Board of Education will discuss the immediate needs at the high school and identify priorities in addressing them during the afternoon session.  
6.
Teacher Turnover Report.  Michelle Maddox provided the board with a summary of the teacher turnover data.  The 2007-2008 teacher turnover report reflects the changes from July to June reporting to the March through March to correspond with the Governor’s State Report Card.  The teacher turnover rate for Edenton-Chowan Schools is 13.26%.  Edenton-Chowan Schools rate is lower than the 115 school systems average of 13.85%.  The state turnover average is 9.36%.  The state is reporting only teachers who are no longer teaching in the Public Schools of North Carolina.  When a teacher leaves to teach in another North Carolina system they are not considered in the calculation of the state turnover rate.  Michelle Maddox reviewed the results of the Exit Interview Survey.  (Attachment #1)
CONSIDER:
1.
Policy 4262 Student Sex Offenders.  Superintendent Allan Smith presented Policy 4262-Student Sex Offenders policy for board approval.  The policy is required by the Jessica Lunsford Act that addresses the presence of sex offenders on school campuses and at school sponsored events.  A motion was made to adopt Policy 4262 by John Guard, seconded by Jean Bunch and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #2)
2.
Policy 5022 Registered Sex Offenders.  Superintendent Allan Smith presented Policy 5022-Registered Sex Offenders for board approval.  The policy is also required by the Jessica Lunsford Act.  A motion to adopt Policy 5022 was made by Win Dale, seconded by Gene Jordan and passed unanimously.     (Attachment #3)
APPROVE:
A motion was made by Win Dale, seconded by John Guard and passed unanimously to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel

3.
Financial Report

4.
Overnight Trip

BOARD MEMBERS REPORTS/REMARKS:
Win Dale asked about posting the budget information on the school system’s website.  Dr. Smith replied that he was working with Emma Berry, finance officer, on how to present the budget information.
John Guard has been selected by National School Board Association to participate in the Federal Relations Network Conference.  Mr. Guard will meet North Carolina Senators and House of Representatives in February to discuss educational issues.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





Ricky Browder, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary

